BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –November 13, 2018
Members Present: Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Peter Scolforo & Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Mike Towler, Sarah Gapinski & Matt Putun (SK Design), Leigh Davis (Eagle Mill Reveropment)
Dave Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:40  PM.
Abatements
None discussed
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  40 meters/radios have been replaced since the last meeting with a balance of approximately 68 meters to complete. 
Mike Towler let the Board know that he is working with High Lawn Farms to updated any needed water meters/radios that are not currently working.  Al Zerbato stated that a meeting with Roberto from High Lawn Farm had taken place and a follow up one had also been scheduled.
There was a  further discussion regarding the Meadow Wood Condo property.  The Board agreed that since this property was all private that the Town would only be responsible for reading the Master Meters and would discontinue billing individual sub meter properties.  Al Zerbato sent a letter letting Meadow Wood know about the change.  Meadow Wood is agreeable to this and changes will be made to only read off the master meters.
The resident of 225 George came before the Board stating that she has been having pressure issues in her home. Mike Towler stated that her pressure reducing valve may need to be replaced.  She asked if the town replaced these.  The Board stated that this was the homeowner’s responsibility. 
Waste Water Dept

Highway/Cemetery Dept

There was a discussion regarding the additional paving of Summer Street. Al Zerbato let the Board know that we are approximately $200,000 short to pave Summer Street.  He continues to wait for the final numbers from the Devon Road project to have a closer estimate of funds needed
Al Zerbato let the Board know that 84 catch basins have been cleaned out throughout the town to improve drainage on roads.
Other

SK Design presentation regarding the Eagle Mill Redevelopment lead my Matthew Putin and Sarah Gapinski..  Leigh Davis was present from the Eagle Mill Redevelopment side of the project.
The Board was advised that the current permit was to include 80 total apts in two buildings, one a historic redo and the other would be a new build.  The new building would house 43 units and the historic mill would hold 37 units.  Included in this permit process would be a hotel in front of the old mill.  Also included would room for 10-30 stalls for retail and 2 anchor restaurants..  There would be 130 parking spots available on the north side and 132 spots to be included on and behind the current Ingegni property.

SK let the Board know that the plans may change as time progresses.

They will have an internal water main loop.  The Fire Chief has requested an additional fire hydrant and would like a 8 inch water line that would be privately maintained.  The sewer system on site would include an internal gravity collection system and would pump up to West Center Street.

Storm water on the north side flows away from the road and no issues are expected.  On the south side they would need an extension for storm drain discharge.  Further investigation is needed.  Dave Forrest inquired about the possibility of an upgrade being needed.  Matt Putun stated that is would be if needed and would we made to accommodate a 100 year storm.

Roger Scheurer stated that numbers would have to be figured for capacity fees,  comparing old mill figures with the current plan of usage.
The Board inquired about the Mass Works Grant and its timing.  Al Zerbato stated that he had had a meeting with Chris Ketchen and was waiting for more information.  Roger Scheurer stated that he has drawings of the water current water flows to the property and has shared them with SK Design.  SK Design is estimating that the new project would call for approximately 2000 gallons per minute. The proposed path would start at Reservoir Road and East Street, would continue cross country to Bradley, head south on Greylock Street to the intersection of East Center then head west down Center Street and ending at Canal. Roger Scheurer asked why it would not be run down Columbia Street to give the Columbia Mill an increased flow.  This subject would have to be looked into further.  Roger Scheurer asked what is next with the water line project.  Al Zerbato stated that Chris Ketchen is doing the administrative work and Tighe & Bond is working on the scope of work.  There is currently no estimate on the completion of this project.

SK Design stated that the approximate ground breaking would be in the fall of 2019 and would take 1-2 years of construction.  There would be different components going on simultaneously with the commercial and housing aspects.  Leigh Davis stated that is would be 2 ½ - 3 years to full occupancy.

The Board has requested that abatements be emailed to Board Members in advance of the meeting as it would be a time saving measure to review before the actual meeting.
Executive Session

None.

Minutes

October 23, 2018 minutes approved.  Don Zukowski made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday October 9, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:22 PM   Dave Forrest made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

